President. Frank Marchant.

Tel.3840783. Vice Pres. Doug Rickman

Tel.4501016.



P.O.Box 111, Claremont. 6010.

PRESERVING AND PROMOTING GAFF RIG

PRESIDENT. FRANK MARCHANT.

P.O. BOX 111 CLAREMONT. W.A. 60 3840783. Telephone.

JULY, 1992. NEWSLETTER.

Members.

Meeting held at STAWA Board Room 29/6/92 attracted 26 members & 2 Visitors.

General Business - Race Program for season was presented &accepted as follows:- Venue E.F.Y.C.

27th September, 1992. 1st Race.-8th November, 13th December,

31st January, 14th February. 7th March.

attention was brought to notice of the Race Controllers intention of ensuring that competitors ovserve the rules of racing such as leaving the mooring directly after the 10minute gun. No crossing the start line at any time whilst any race is in progress.

Keeping to prescribed course, with navigation marks on correct side. The penalty can be disqualification & applies to all fleets. The above will be included in your race instructions.

Vice President, Doug Rickman then proceeded with a demonstration using the magnetic blockboard of the right of way rules & general proceedure whilst racing, this was very explicit & appreciated by all.

Libby & John King were congraturated on the production of the Club T Shirts & the racing pennants, once again thank you for a professional job. Please note T shirts are still available in all sizes.

Classic Boat Show will be held again date to be advised shortly, we would appreciate old yachting magazines to sell at our display.

New Member Ross Hewitt was welcomed together with Bruce Prance who owns the Gaffer Sunbeam.

Ron Howells brought his excellent video tape of our 1sst race, many thanks, we all enjoyed it, we will endeavour to show a tape whenever a meeting is held at the B. Shed venue, please let us know if you can help in this respect.

After the meeting supper was served prodided by the ladies. The big roll up of members was a pleasing indication of the growth of our association.

The next meeting to be held at E.F.Y.C. will be 7.30p.m. Monday loth August, our plan is that meetings be held on the 2nd Monday every 2 months, should the Club be holding a social event on these dates you will be advised of the alternative.

We would like to print a list of boating gear you may have for sale, please let me have a list & price, we have tried this before with little success, however to is worth another tryout, you may have an article someone could put to good use.

Frank Marchant.

P.S. The Classic Boat Show is on 24th & 25th October.

Thankyou for purchasing an Old Gaffer's T. Shirt.

To prolong it's life— i.e. colour fastness, plase hand wish sepenately in luke warm water with a gentle detergent + a good tablespoon of satt. (First wash only).

There-after, it is best 8471 to hand wash. wash will not run it you decide to machine wash.